
What the World Owes 
the Comfort Women

The California State University San Bernardino Modern China Lecture Series Presents

a lecture and discussion 
with historian Carol Gluck

The practices and norms of public memory 
have changed in the decades since World 
War II creating a new “global memory 
culture.” The former “comfort women,” who 
served in Japan’s military brothels across 
wartime Asia, played a role in this 
transformation, helping to change attitudes 
toward sexual violence and women's rights --
helping, in short, to change the world.

Thursday, March 25, 2021
12pm PST
Free and Open to the Public
Zoom at this link 
https://csusb.zoom.us/j/388207496

Presented by the CSUSB History Department, the History Club/Phi Alpha Theta, the College of Social 
and Behavioral Sciences, and the Intellectual Life Fund. Please contact Jeremy Murray 
(jmurray@csusb.edu) with any questions.

Carol Gluck is George Sansom 
Professor of History at Columbia 
University. She specializes in modern 
Japan; international relations; World 
War II, and history-writing and public 
memory in Asia and the West. She 
received her B.A. from Wellesley (1962) 
and her Ph.D. from Columbia 
(1977). She is a fellow of the American 
Academy of Arts and Sciences and the 
American Philosophical Society, and
former President of the Association for 
Asian Studies.
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